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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

FEDERAL LABOR RELATIONS AUTHORITY 

 
 

January 20, 2015 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: Dana Rooney-Fisher 

 Inspector General   

 

FROM: Sarah Whittle Spooner 

 Executive Director  

 

SUBJECT: Draft Report Follow-up Audit of the FLRA Charge Card Program and Risk 

Assessment for FY 2014 Report No. AR-15-02  

 

Thank you for the opportunity to review and provide comments to the draft audit report.  We are 

pleased to learn that three of the six findings were closed based on our actions adopting your 

prior recommendations.  Below are our preliminary comments concerning the remaining open 

findings.  We appreciate your consideration in finalizing the report.   

 

Finding No. 1 - Lack of Policy and Procedures for Purchase Cards 

 
FLRA does not have complete, written internal policies and procedures regarding the operation 
of the purchase card program. OMB Circular A-123, Appendix B, Improving the Management of 
Government Charge Card Program requires such policies and procedures for the appropriate 
use of charge cards.  
 

We are pleased to advise that the draft Purchase Card Policy and Operating Procedures, which 

was written in accordance with the required elements outlined in Office of Management and 

Budget (OMB) Circular A-123, Appendix B, Chapter 2.3., will be finalized and implemented no 

later than March 31, 2015.  

  

Finding No. 3 – Untimely Payments 

 
Of the 20 travel charge card reimbursements reviewed during testing, two were not paid to the 
cardholder within the 5 days of receiving the travel voucher. This is a violation of FLRA Policy 
Instruction No. (1570) 

 

Although the finding of untimely travel card reimbursements was not completely resolved, the 

FLRA made significant progress in this area.  In this connection, in FY 2013, 10 percent of the 

reviewed reimbursements were untimely paid.  In sharp contracts, in FY 2014, only one of 32 – a 

more than 50 percent greater pool of reimbursements – was untimely paid.  This error rate – 

which is essentially 3 percent – while not perfect is reasonable, and is evidence that there are 

adequate controls in place.  We will continue to work with our financial services provider to 

ensure timely payments are processed, and that the error rate does not exceed a reasonable 

percentage of those reimbursements accomplished within any given fiscal year.  We respectfully 

request that this finding be closed in light of the agency’s significant progress.     
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Finding No. 4 – Untimely Submission of Travel Vouchers 

 
Of the 20 travel vouchers reviewed during testing, there were three instances where the traveler 
did not submit their voucher to the approving official within the required number of business 
days upon completion of the trip.  

 

At the beginning of FY 2015 the FLRA transitioned its travel services from the Interior Business 

Center (E2) travel system to the Bureau of Fiscal Services (Concur) system.  We are working 

with our new provider and FLRA employees – who are transitioning to the new system -- to 

ensure that the appropriate procedures and controls are in place to prevent the untimely 

submission of travel vouchers.  This work is on-going.   
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Office of Inspector General 

 

 CONTACTING THE OFFICE OF 

INSPECTOR GENERAL 
 
 
 
 
IF YOU BELIEVE AN ACTIVITY IS WASTEFUL, 
FRAUDULENT, OR ABUSIVE OF FEDERAL FUNDS, 
CONTACT THE:  

 
 

HOTLINE (800)331-3572 
HTTP://WWW.FLRA.GOV/OIG-HOTLINE 

 
 
EMAIL: OIGMAIL@FLRA.GOV 
CALL: (202)218-7970 FAX: (202)343-1072 
WRITE TO: 1400 K Street, N.W. Suite 250, Washington, 
D.C. 20424 

 
 

The complainant may remain confidential; allow their name to be 
used; or anonymous. If the complainant chooses to remain 
anonymous, FLRA OIG cannot obtain additional information on the 
allegation, and also cannot inform the complainant as to what 
action FLRA OIG has taken on the complaint. Confidential status 
allows further communication between FLRA OIG and the 
complainant after the original complaint is received. The identity of 
complainants is protected under the provisions of the Whistleblower 
Protection Act of 1989 and the Inspector General Act of 1978. To 
learn more about the FLRA OIG, visit our Website at 
http://www.flra.gov/oig 
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